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Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes 
June 13, 2022 

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday,  
June 13. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Jeff Lowe.  

Kristy Bateman gave the devotion which focused upon how each one of us serve as Christian leaders, with the 
responsibility of being the light of Christ as we interact with others in our neighborhood, church or work place!  Kristy shared 
about one such individual in the public eye that serves as an inspiration to all that know her—Softball Coach Patty Gasso, who 
coaches for the Oklahoma Sooners.  Coach Gasso is known for her success in Women’s College Softball.  Coach Gasso has 
been credited with being a great coach—but also a tremendous woman of faith whose witness and testimony have brought many 
other women to Christ!  Kristy shared the “7 Characteristics of a Christian Leader “ which included love, humbleness, 
obedience, integrity, honesty, faithfulness, and servanthood.  Scriptures referenced included the following:   II Corinthians 5:15; 
Titus 1:9; Joshua 1:9; Mark 10:45; and I Peter 5:2.  

The financial reports and bills from the month of May were reviewed and approved.  Prayer requests were shared. 

 The administration reported that current 
enrollment for the 2022-23 school year is at 
172!   
 

 Rick Lingenfelter has been hired to fill the 
part-time food service position.  Mr. 
Lingenfelter has experience in food service 
and hospitality!  Rick will be working in the 
CCA Food Service area on Tuesday, Thursday 
and Friday.  Welcome to the CCA family 
Rick! 

 
 Mrs. Ritchie shared information regarding the 

Skidmore Grant with the Board.  If this grant 
is approved, the following areas will be 
addressed:   

o Part-Time IT Director Support  
o Built-In Sound System for 

Gymnasium  
o Podium for School Programs  
o 100 Red Metal Chairs for School 

Programs in Gymnasium  
o “Get Real” Spiritual Conference for 

Grades 6-12 
o Learning.com (Computer 

Curriculum)  
o RightNow Media (Online Christian 

Resource)  
 

 
 

JUNE BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION 
 

 The Board approved a bid for carpet cleaning and waxing 
from Enviro-Dry Cleaning & Restoration for $3635.21 
 

 The Board approved the revisions to the 2022-23 
Student/Parent Handbook after a second reading this month. 

 
 The Board elected Board Officers for the new school year:  

Allen Huff, President; Keith Carmichael, Vice-President; and 
Kathy Harrison, Secretary.   

 
 Mrs. Hyke updated the board regarding some technology 

recommendations for 2022 Summer and beyond.  
Recommendations included moving staff and students to use of 
the Google Suite, gradually (over time) moving to desktop 
computers for all staff in addition to Chromebooks purchased 
for interested staff, and moving the CCA Office files to Google 
Drive on a desktop computer placed in Mrs. Ritchie’s office. 
These changes would be more efficient and cost-effective for 
the school. 

 
 The administration reviewed the Spring Iowa Achievement 

Test data with the Board.  CCA class average scores in K5-
grade 10 were above grade level in all academic areas. 

 
 The 2022 Spring Parent Survey results were discussed. 

 

 

 
 


